
Finance Chair Report 6th February 2023 

 

• Normal monthly activities were carried out 

• All budgets were reviewed and whilst we are in a good position we remain cautious  

• It was agreed to recommend to Full Council to  pay April invoices on the 2nd May 

2023 using the committee’s delegated powers 

 

EVENTS AND PR REPORT FEBRUARY 

The meeting with traders and interested members of the public to discuss this year’s 

Christmas fayre was very productive with several ideas being put forward. We hope to have 

a second meeting to discuss more details in March. 

The Easter duck hunt will run again this year on Saturday 8th April from 11am till 3pm. This 

will follow the same format as last year with clues in 3 areas and treats for the correct 

answers. 

We will be celebrating the Coronation with a family funday in Carter’s Park on Sunday May 

7th from 12 noon until 4pm . We have some activities booked but will finalise the program for 

the day at our next meeting. 

This year’s calendar will feature old photographs of Holbeach and the Holbeach villages. We 

would like the public to submit a photo of something that brings back memories for them and 

briefly outline what it means to them.  

We will be producing a leaflet with details of how to become a councillor at the May elections 

which will be delivered to key areas. We have also planned 2 drop in sessions for anyone 

interested in finding out more about the role of a councillor, these will be on 16th March 5.30 

until 7.30 and 22nd March 12 until 2. 

 

PPES REPORT FEBRUARY 

The committee has been unable to meet since our last meeting but I can report that the main 

roof of the chapels has been completed and work has now started on the porches. This 

week the contractor has also started on the repair work to the upstairs windows at Coubro. 

OPEN SPACES – No report 

 


